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2021 California NFIRS Reporting 

Please continue sending your 2020 NFIRS files to 
CalStats@fire.ca.gov 

CalStats is still importing 2020 data. Quarter 4 files that have already 
been received will be validated and a response will be sent once the 

file has been imported.  

Please send all remaining 2020 files in by March 31st, 2021. 

No need to resend your 2020 Q4 files  
if you have done so already. 

eNFIRS Users - Formerly Data Entry Tool (DET) Users 

• Users who still have access to the NFIRS 5.0 DET should export 
and send all remaining 2020 data to CalStats@fire.ca.gov.  

 

• Previous DET users who have not already registered for eNFIRS 
should go to https://www.nfirs.fema.gov/NFIRSWeb/login and click 
on “Register as a State & Local User.” 

 

• Once the account is approved, users can begin entering 2021 
incidents in eNFIRS. Incidents are due on a quarterly basis. 

  

• Moving forward for 2021, eNFIRS users will no longer export files 
and email them to CalStats. 

  

• Users can reset their own passwords through eNFIRS.  

Third-Party Vendor Software Users 

Vendor software users will continue to send files to 

CalStats@fire.ca.gov at the end of each quarter. The NFIRS File 

Validation Utility tool (VVT) can no longer be used to pre-validate 

quarterly files exported from vendor software programs. Please send 

incident files directly to us. The files will be validated, and a response 

will be sent upon import to the national database.  

Third-party vendor software users will not use eNFIRS and 
should not be registering for an eNFIRS account. 

For more information on NFIRS reporting, visit the CalStats website at: 

California Incident Data and Statistics Program  
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